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Dear Friends of Oak Hill,

On behalf of the Board, staff and crew, we wish to thank you for 
your ongoing interest and support of Oak Hill.  All of us who work 
here daily or weekly, our staff, volunteers, and board members, 
strive to make the Oak Hill Cemetery a place of beauty and 
tranquility by preserving the manicured natural spaces and the 
beautiful funerary sculpture that defines our grounds. We attempt to 
preserve the history and the life stories while maintaining an urban 
garden where families and visitors can grieve, remember and learn.

Our mission is made possible by the purchase of burial plots and by 
generous gifts that we receive each year from individuals such as 
you, as well as foundations and other community partners. Please 
understand that it is deeply appreciated. We had another productive 
year in 2019, strengthening our finances, improving our grounds, 
adding new burial options and restoring many monuments.  New 
drainage has been added, and quite a few steps, stairs and paths 
have been made safer and more attractive. Our social outreach 
continues to grow on several media platforms. Our next major 
project remains the restoration of the Historic Bigelow Iron Fence 
along “R” Street, and we are making good progress learning about 
technique and financing. Please remember the Oak Hill Cemetery 
by joining the “Corcoran Society”, and do come to visit.

Sincerely,

George G. Hill, President
Oak Hill Cemetery Historic Preservation Foundation

Spring 2020

From the President
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Second Chapel Café Book Club
We are excited to announce that the second Chapel Café Book Club will 
take place on Wednesday, March 11th, 2020 at 7:00pm in the historic Renwick 
Chapel. The book read is Behind Rebel Lines by Seymour Reit, the incredible 
story of Emma Edmonds, a Civil War Spy. Oak Hill Cemetery is the final resting 
place of many Civil War spies whose stories are rarely told.

In 1861, when war erupted between the States, President Lincoln made an 
impassioned plea for volunteers. Determined not to remain on the sidelines, 
Emma Edmonds cropped her hair, donned men’s clothing, and enlisted in the 
Union Army. Posing in turn as a slave, peddler, washerwoman, and fop, Emma 
became a cunning master of disguise, risking discovery and death at every turn 
behind Confederate lines.

Judi Cochran, our Foundation Board Member, will lead an interactive discussion with the participants. 
To sign-up email loisbrown@oakhillcemeterydc.org. Light refreshments will be served compliments of  
the Foundation. 

Spring Events by Lois Brown and Liz Mizell Carving is an ART

At the end of April, Clift Seferlis, Board Member of the Oak Hill 
Cemetery Historic Preservation Foundation and a local well-known 
professional stone carver, will lead our stone carving workshop. This 
will be our second stone carving workshop at our Carriage House; 
last fall’s inaugural class was well attended and yielded many 
beautiful pieces. 

The workshop is a relaxed introduction to stone carving and the 
basic tools and techniques required for three-dimensional carving. 
Though designed for beginners, individuals who are actively working 
on their own pieces are encouraged to attend and bring them. 
Materials and tools will be provided, including power tools and an 
air compressor.

To read more about this event and how to register, please visit  
www.oakhillcemeterydc.org/events

NEW! Shred-it Day Coming to Oak Hill – April 11, 2020
 
Come shred your old documents on our grounds! We are 
offering a convenient way for residents of the community 
to come together and shred their confidential documents. 
This shred-it day helps to raise awareness of the 
importance of information security and prevents identity 
theft. Although technology and electronic documents 
have helped to reduce overall use of paper in the United 
States, paper is certainly not a thing of the past. 

By Oak Hill sponsoring this shred-it day, your home, business and organization reduces your environmental 
footprint. Lastly, this shred-it day is cost-free to you, however donations are always welcome!
Date: Saturday, April 11, 2020   
Time: 9:00a.m. – 11:00a.m. 
Location: Oak Hill Cemetery

Look forward to seeing you shred it!
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Grounds Report by Scott Staples

Young Trees Come (again) to Oak Hill! by Liz Mizell

It’s February as I write this, and while in no way is 
winter over, spring is coming fast.  We are getting 
excited for the change and the return of our bird 
and plant friends.

Along with the beauty of the daffodils, magnolias, 
dogwoods, and cherries, I’d like to mention a 
beautiful native wildflower here on the grounds, 
a little spring ephemeral called Claytonia 
virginica, also known as eastern spring beauty. 
Blooming from March to May, the plant retreats 
underground during the heat of summer.  The 
pale pink to white flowers are individually quite 
small but as a mass they’re lovely.  Named for 
John Clayton, an early Virginian plant explorer, 
it is a nice example of myrmecochory, or seed 
dispersal by ants. There’s a small protein and lipid 
packet on the outside of the seed that they feed 
to their larvae.  The ants take the seed back to 
their nest and when they’re done with it, they put 
the seed in the colony’s trash heap which serves 
as starter fertilizer for the seed.

One of the reasons I mention the Claytonia is that 
I’m happy to see it returning to Pettit Circle.  After 
multiple tillings, top-dressings, grading and re-
grading, we finally finished the re-contouring and 
re-seeding of Pettit Circle (also known as Fowler 
Circle) on North Hill.

Also, on the hillsides of North Hill we experimented 
with mixing in grass seed while hand-blending a 
custom soil of LeafGro® compost with topsoil from 
Merrifield Garden Center. Quality does matter.  
After a fine misting we then used the moistened 

mix of topsoil, compost, and seed like frosting on 
a layer cake.

On the Ellipse, what started as a simple 
dethatching and topdressing turned into a full 
recontouring.  Because the Ellipse is not heavily 
trafficked (and because of various burrowing 
critters) compaction is rare and coring is not 
needed. Instead, what was needed was to 
remove the thick layer of thatch that grass 
inevitably produces. The soil mix we used to top-
dress the Ellipse arrived a bit too heavy for the 
weather conditions. The right texture and fertility 
are what we’re trying to achieve: neither too rich 
or lean, nor too heavy or too light.

By the time we were satisfied with our grading 
of these areas we were quite late putting down 
grass seed. We did get a good germination rate 
considering the late seeding and as a crew, we 
are all agreed that the stage is set for a great 
lawn this year.

A brief word about vases.  Please, no glass vases (or Christmas ornaments) in the cemetery as it is a danger 
to the grounds crew.  As far as plants, I highly recommend peonies for planting. They perform reliably from 
year to year and are quite long-lived. In old farm and cottage gardens they’re often one of the plants still 
thriving long after planting.  Also, recommended are Hellebores, often called the Christmas rose.

Please join us in having a wonderful spring.  Drop by and say hello!

We were thrilled to have been selected for a second time as a recipient for a Casey Trees Community 
Tree Planting Day. After establishing great rapport with Casey Trees from our first community tree-planting 
day in fall of 2017, this local organization and many volunteers were eager to return to our grounds. On 
Saturday, November 16, 2019 we hosted over 50 volunteers for this planting! This planting allows us to offer 
a volunteer opportunity on our grounds; and “volunteer opportunities at Oak Hill” are a frequent question. 
This opportunity filled very quickly!

Our relationship with Casey Trees has flourished into a great and lasting partnership. We value Casey Trees 
mission, to restore, enhance and protect the tree canopy of the nation’s capital. The story of Washington, 
D.C.’s trees extends back to our first President, George Washington, a tree-lover and accomplished 
horticulturalist who chose the city’s location and the man who designed it --- Pierre L’Enfant. 

We sincerely thank Paul Coraggio (our Casey Trees liaison), our dedicated volunteers, and our entire staff 
for making this day such a huge success! Because of their tireless efforts --- we have made Mr. Washington 
very proud!

Claytonia virginica

Claytonia virginica
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The Corcoran Society
Our leadership giving 
society is named for 
William W. Corcoran, 
the man whose 
generous gift of land 
made the Oak Hill 
Cemetery possible.  The 

Corcoran Society recognizes those 
individuals, companies and 
foundations that demonstrate their 
commitment and enthusiasm for 
Oak Hill with an annual gift of 
$1,000 or more.

Renwick Circle ($10,000+)
James Renwick, Jr., architect of the 
Smithsonian Building and the 
original Corcoran Gallery (now the 

Renwick Gallery) and St. Patrick’s in 
New York City, also designed the 
iron enclosure and the Gothic Chapel 
located on the south end of the 
cemetery’s ellipse.  
Mr. and Mrs. Mario H. Boiardi
Mr. David W. Douglas
Mr. Joseph Kaempfer and Mrs. Georgiana 
Warner**
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Richert
The Alisann and Terry Collins 
Foundation**

Planned Gift
Eleanor Johnston Ford Trust

de la Roche Circle ($5,000+)
Captain George F. de la Roche, a 
master engineer, was tasked with 

supervising the original plotting and 
grading of Oak Hill as well as the 
creation of a grand bank along Rock 
Creek.   
Mr. L. Richard Fischer
Mrs. Lillian Peeler
The Reifenberger Family**

Georgetown Garden Club

Rock of Dumbarton Circle 
($2,500+)
Adjacent to the original Parrot’s 
Woods, the Rock of Dumbarton was 
another of the original land parcels 
at the heart of Oak Hill.   
Anonymous
Mrs. Judith B. Cochran

Contributors to Oak Hill 

The Oak Hill Cemetery and the Oak Hill Cemetery Historic Preservation Foundation 
are honored to recognize all of the individuals, foundations and organizations who 

generously support our important work.  Below is a list of Annual Donors whose 
gifts were received from January 1 – December 31, 2019. 

(Gifts in Honor of* and Gifts in Memory of**)

Ms. Elizabeth Ann Hylton
Mr. I. Guyman Martin, III
Mr. and Mrs. William Piez**
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Sherwin

The Davis Family, LLC** 

Parrot’s Woods Circle ($1,000+)
Named for one of the original land 
parcels comprising Oak Hill.  
Mr. Patrick H. Allen
Mrs. Greta Arnold**
Mrs. Patricia Berl
Mrs. Elizabeth Bonner
Mrs. Margaret Boonstra
Ms. Martha Carr
Mr. Timothy Curtis and 
     Mrs. Loretta Castaldi
Mr. Thomas Crocker
Mrs. Cherrie W. Doggett
Mr. Francis Duehay and
      Mrs. Jane K. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Eakin, III
Mrs. Elizabeth W. Edgeworth
Mrs. Katharine K. Farr
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ferrara
Mrs. Susanne Francoeur and Mr. Richard 
Francoeur
Mrs. Nathalie F.P. Gilfoyle
Mrs. Pamela Gwaltney**
Mrs. Ann Thoron Hale
Mr. Julio E. Heurtematte, Jr.
Mr. George G. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Hume
Mr. John F. Jameson
General and Mrs. James L.  Jones
Mr. Ted J. Just
Mrs. Margaret Cantlin-Kern
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Lindner
Mrs. Karen Basil Mavrides
Mrs. Robert E. McCullough
Mr. and Mrs. William McKee
Mr. Marc E. Nicholson
Mr. Roger W. Sant
Ms. Frances Jean Santucci**
Mr. Clift A. Seferlis

Mr. Allen C. Shepard, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Slidell**
Mr. Thomas L. Stapleton**
Mrs. Michele Tanaka**
Ms. Barbara C. Teele
Mrs. Sally C. Quinn
Mr. Michael Weaver

Robert N. Alfandre Foundation**
The Donohue Family Foundation
The Green Hill Foundation
The John R. and Carolyn J. Maness 
    Family Foundation, Inc.
The Van Metre Family Foundation, Inc.
National Society Daughters of the
    American Revolution
The Neel Foundation

Supporters ($500-$999)
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas. Barnett**
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Calvert
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cantacuzene
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Copperthite
Mrs. Hannah C. Cox**
Ms. Anne L. Emmet
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Ford, III**
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Gajarsa
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Gardner
Mrs. Shiva Ghafoorian
Mrs. Elizabeth Glidden-Boyle
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Gutheim
Mrs. Ann Thoron Hale
Mrs. Anita Ashford Harvey
Ms. Helen L. Horrocks**
Ms. Sherrill M. Houghton**
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Israel**
Mr.  Stephen M. Jarboe
Mr. James Johnston, III
Mr. Albert J. Kamen
Mr. William J. Levy
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Albert Mahoney
Mrs. Carole Anne McLellan
Mr. Glenn A. Metzdorf
Mr. and Mrs. Powell Moore*
Ms. Molly Moynihan

Mr. and Mrs. Terence R. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Nicholas
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Pardoe
Mrs. Gail Kern Paster**
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Quarles, III**
Ms. Lynn C. Rhomberg
Mrs. Marilyn Rossie
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rutherfoord
The Honorable Carol Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Smith
Mr. Walter Stahr
Mr. James E. Steen**
Mr. and Mrs. W. Reid Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Timmons
Mrs. Marylee H. Tinsley**
Mr. Frederick Stanton Jahncke, Jr. 
     and Mrs. Lillian Tomlinson                                                                                    
Mr. and Mrs. Mallory Walker
Mrs. Virlinda G. Walsh**
Mrs. Eloise A. Walsh
Mrs. Margaret M. Weaver
Ms. Ann K. Webster
Mr. Robert Weinberg, Esq.**
Mr. Eric Wolman**
Ms. Peggy M. Wood**

Atlantic Services Group, Inc.
Joan H. Harris Trust
MJ Valet, LLC
Ryuji Ueno Foundation 

Friends ($499 and under)
Ms. Eleanor Acheson
Mr. Walter S. Albano
Mrs. Evelyn E. Albright
Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. Anderson
Ms. Rita Carney Anderson**
Dr. Catherine R. Andrews**
Reverend and Mrs. Mark S. Anschutz
Ms. Marion G. Arkin
Mr. Robert W. Pitz and Mrs. Carol E. 

Armes
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Ashdown
Ms. Melody Jane Bacha
Ms. Priscilla Baker
Dr. Catherine N. Ball**

Contributors to Oak Hill continued 
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Ms. Kate Ballou
Dr. Edward N. Fishman 
    and Mrs. Judy Barclay
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Barnard
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Barnes
Mr. Peter C. Barr
Ms. Mariesa Anne Barros
Mr. David T. Bell, FAIA
Mrs. Adrian D. Bellinger
Mr. and Mrs. Belman
Mrs. Mary T. Bennett**
Mrs. Marguerite H. Benson
Ms. Christian Beres**
Mr. and Mrs. Bergevin
Mrs. Mary Beyda**
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Biddle
Mrs. Edith S. Bingham
Mr. Michael Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Blair**
Mrs. Sigrid Block**
Ms. Gisela Block
Mr. William R. Boling
Countess Clarissa Bonde
Ms. Jennifer Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Neil A. Boyer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bradley
Mr. and Mrs. George Brainard
Ms. Margaret A. Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Brenneman
Mr. Christopher L. Brown**
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Burghart**
Ms. Sally Burningham
Mr. Charles E. Burr**
Mr. Peter T. Burr
Mr. and Mrs. Scott B. Cannon
Mr. James M. Cannon, IV
Mr. and Mrs. John Carter**
Ms. Virginia Cheng
Mr. Gordon J. Clagett
Ms. Judith M. Clear**
Reverend Timothy Cole
Mrs. Mary M. Coleman*
Ms. Katherine Conant
Mr. Anthony B. Conway
Msgt. and Mrs. John R Coon*
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cromelin**
Mrs. Helen Curtin**
Ms. Caroline Dalton
Ms. Erin D’Amato

Mrs. Judith Damewood
Mrs. Jutta G. Dannemann**
Mr. and Mrs. Donald David
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Davis**
Mrs. Calvin Davison
Captain David C. de Vicq
Mrs. Eleanor Deane Bierbower
Ms. Harriet B. Delong
Mr. Michael Dever
Mr. Andrew H. Diem**
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Dodge
Ms. Roberta Douma
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Doyle
Ms. Norine Duncan
Mr.  and Mrs. Edward Dunne
Ms. Eugenia Dutton**
Ms. Anne K. DuVivier**
Ms. Katie Dwyer
Ms. Ann Laird Edgeworth*
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Emes, Jr.
Mrs. Claire Fuller Emlen**
Mr. Henry Farrington
Mr. and Mrs. Reed M. Fawell, III
Reverend and Mrs. Fielder Israel, Jr.
Ms. Mary Finger**
Mr. Thomas J. Fisher
Ms. Karen Fisher
Mr. James D. Fitzpatrick**
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Fitzpatrick
Mr. and Mrs. Steven H. Flajser
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Fleming
Captain Timothy T. Flynn
Mrs. Eva C. Foster and Mrs. Donna Lyon
Mrs. Phi Vu Fostvedt
Mrs. Nancy Fox
Mr. David Frauenheim
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Freeman**
Mrs. Julia Williams Friar
Ms. Isabel H. Fucigna*
Dr. and Mrs. Jonathan F. Galloway**
Ms. Kate Ganjani
Mrs. Mary D. Garrard
Ms. Patricia P. Gesell
Mr. and Mrs. Gibbons
Mr. and Mrs. Gerrald A. Giblin
Mr. and Mrs. T. Nicholas Gill**
Mrs. Catherine B. Gleason
Mr. Robert K. Goldman
Mr. Christopher E. Goldthwait

Mr. Peter G. Gosselin**
Mrs. Cissel Gott Collins
Mr. Joe Goulden
Mr. Thomas Graham, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Allen H. Gray
Mrs. Mary Greer
Mr. Mark G. Griffin**
Mrs. Susette Kirkpatrick Gustini*
Ms. Laura Hackfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Michael Hagans**
Ms. Courtney S. Hagner
Mr. Jonathan Hamburg
Mr. Lars Hansen**
Mr. Dale K. Haworth and
      Mrs. Karen F. Beall
Mrs. Maurice K. Heartfield, III
Mr. Paul M. Heid*
Mr. Michael Heinl
Mrs. Judy Wilson Hill
Mr. Saunders Cook Hillyer
Mr. and Mrs. James Hines**
Mrs. Margaret D. Hobbs*
Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. Hoff
Mrs. Laura Berkshire and Mr. John Hoff 
Mrs. Alice Deering Holland
Ms. Vita Hollander
Mrs. Gail Holle
Mr. Richard Hollerith, Jr.
Mr. John Horan
Ms. Barbara Horst
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Huffman**
Mr. Roger D. Hunt
Mr. John Peters Irelan
Ms. Kate Irvin
Mr. Martin C. Isaacson
Colonel Patricia Jernigan, (Ret.) **
Mrs. Alison Alten Jia
Mr. Neal Johnson
Mr. James Johnston, III
Mrs. Jane Johnston**
Mr. Paul S. Jones
Ms. Erica Jones
Ms. Marquerite Juempl
Mr. John Kashuba
Ms. Joan Kennan
Mr. and Mrs. David Kenney
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cahill, Jr.**
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Kerkam, III**
Mr. James G. Kerkam

Contributors to Oak Hill continued Contributors to Oak Hill continued 
Mrs. Margaret Cantlin-Kern**
Mr. Charles E. Kern, II
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Koch
Dr. Marion Koerper-Blumberg
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Krauss**
Mr. Ernst Krauss
Dr. Michelle A. Krowl**
Mrs. Margaret Krull
Ms. Suzanne Kuser
Mr. and Mrs. Lanigan
Mrs. Annette G. Lasley
Mr. and Mrs. Henry B. Latimer
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Lawson
Ms. Micki Leder
Mrs. Ellen S. Lee**
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Leinberger
Mrs. Lilly Stone Lievsay
Mr. Alexander Lim
Mrs. Sheila Lindveit**
Mr. Mark Livingstone
Mr. and Mrs. John Loikow
Mrs. Danielle M. Lucca**
Ms. Margaret MacLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Scott MacMillan**
Mr. and Mrs. C. K. Mallory, III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Marshall, IV
Mrs. Patricia Noble Mason**
Ms. Harriet C. Mathews
Mr. Charles B. Mathias
Mrs. Rudine Davidson McCluan**
Ms. Lena R. McCutchen**
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. McGee**
Ms. Cynthia McKee
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce B. McNair
Mrs. Patricia D. McPherson*
Mr. Douglas Mearns
Mr. Abraham Medoff
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Mello**
Mr. Mike Mendoza
Mr. Cole Werble and 
     Mrs. Katherine Boyd Menz**
Mrs. Caroline Merriam
Mr. Glenn A. Metzdorf
Mr. Eric Meyer
Mr. W. Dale and 
      Mrs. Bettejane Middleton**
Mrs. Margaret Mihori
Ms. Erin Minnaugh

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Mitchell**
Mrs. Sylvia Modelski**
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford T. Mooney
Mrs. Mary Susan Moore
Ms. Mindy Moretti
Ms. Barbara Morrissey**
Mr. and Mrs. James Mundy
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Munson**
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Murdock
Mrs. Brenda Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Neuhauser, Jr.
Ms. Anne Neuhauser
Ms. Elizabeth Nibley**
Brig. General (Ret) and 
      Mrs. J. W. Nicholson
Ms. Vivica Novak**
Mrs. Kathleen O’Connor
Ms. Karen O’Donnell
Ms. Louise C. Oertly**
Mrs. Lucy I. Oliver
Ms. Teel Oliver
Ms. Hertha Owen
Mr. Paul Parker
Mrs. Mary Charlotte Parr
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis I. Paul
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Paul
Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. Percy
Ms. Kathleen A. Peroff*
Mr. Jackson Peyton
Ms. Deidre Philpot
Mrs. Mary Lee Giblon Sheahan**
Mrs. Elisabeth Sipkov Pineros
Ms. Margaret J. Poore**
Dr. Michael T. Pope**
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Porter**
Ms. Ilona Price
Mrs. Eben W. Pyne
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony C. Quainton
Ms. Brennan Rash
Colonel and Mrs. Donald R. Ray
Mrs. Ioana Razi
Mr. Stephen Reel
Mr. Tom Reider
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Rhodes
Ms. Katy Ricalde
Dr. Emily Richardson
Mr. Jeff Riley**
Mr. and Mrs. Robinson
Mr. Joshua C. Rock

Mrs. J. Jill Roessner
Mr. Marcus D. Rosenbaum and
     Mrs. Lyn Ingersoll
Ms. Heidi Strain
Mr. Eigil Rothe and Mrs. Rosemay 

O’Brien
Mrs. Patricia R. Rudy
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Rutherford
Mrs. Arden S. Ruttenberg**
Mrs. Diane C. Salisbury
Mr. Edward D. Salt
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Saltsman
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Saltzman
Ms. Liz Sapirstein
Mr. and Mrs. John A.  Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher S. Sargent
Mrs. Aubrey Sarvis
Mr. William W. Scales
Mrs. Elizabeth Kopper Schollaert
Ms. Joan T. Secrest
Mrs. Janice Shanks**
Mr. and Mrs. Terence J. Shea
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde S. Shippe
Ms. Carol M. Shoemaker**
Major and Mrs. Francis D. Shoemaker
Mr. Mike Silverstein
Mr. John H. Simonds, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Shaye Sims **
Ms. Debra Lyn Sipola
Ms. Michele Small
Mr. John Smith
Mrs. Rebecca Smoot
Mr. and Mrs. James Smullen
Ms. Linda J. Soldo
Dr. and Mrs. W. Haddox Sothoron
Father Julian Stead, O.S.B.
Honorable and Mrs. John M. Steadman
Ms. Juliette Steadman
Mrs. Lina A. Steele
Mr. James E. Steen
Ms. Anne Stone
Mrs. Linda A.  Strachan*
Mrs. Constance Weaver Strachan
Dr. and Mrs. William Strathmann
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Tauber
Mr. and Mrs. Willis Terrett
Ms. Tracy Thompson
Mr. William Thomson, III
Ms. Patricia Ann Thomson
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Mr. and Mrs. Reed Thorkildsen**
Mr. and Mrs. Turhan Tirana Marcil
Mr. and Mrs. Bardyl R. Tirana**
Ms. Robyn K. Trower
Mr. and Mrs. Beau Van Metre
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Veale
Mr. and Mrs. Vogel**
Mr. George I. Wagner
Ms. Anna H. Wallich
Mr. Dave Walsh
Dr. and Mrs. Henry F. Walter
Mrs. Wanda Rae Walton**
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Wayne
Mr. George W. Weaver
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bryce Weaver
Mrs. Katharine Watkins Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Weidenfeld
Dr. Marina Lee Weiss**
Mr. George C. Werth**
Mrs. Barbara West**
Mrs. Loya P. Wheatley
Mr. and Mrs. Thacher White
Mrs. Mary Stephana Wier
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley Winthrop
Mrs. Margaret K. Wisdom
Ms. Kristin Witting
Mrs. Diana H. Young

Gifts in Honor of*
Mrs. Mary M. Coleman–In honor of The 

Bradley Family
Msgt. and Mrs. John R. Coon–In honor 

of Frank W. Coon
Ms. Ann Laird Edgeworth–In honor of 

Elizabeth W. Edgeworth
Ms. Isabel Hill Fucigna–In honor of 

George G. Hill
Mrs. Susette Kirkpatrick Gustini–In 

honor of My Father’s 100th 
Mr. Paul M. Heid–In honor of Louise 

Heid
Mrs. Margaret D. Hobbs–In honor of 

Luther and Helen Dawson
Mrs. Patricia D. McPherson–In honor of 

Harry C. McPherson
Mr. and Mrs. Powell Moore–In honor of 

Courtney Prochnow

Ms. Kathleen A. Peroff–In honor of 
Bruno Ristau

Mrs. Mary Lee Giblon Sheahan–In honor 
of The Lyddane Family

Mrs. Linda A.  Strachan–In honor of 
Robert W. Strachan

Gifts in Memory of**
Robert N. Alfandre Foundation–In 

memory of Robert and Priscilla 
Alfandre

Ms. Rita Carney Anderson–In memory of 
Carl Arviel Anderson

Dr. Catherine R. Andrews–In memory of 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Richards Andrews

Mrs. Greta Arnold–In memory of	George 
Arnold

Dr. Catherine N. Ball–In memory of John 
Marbury

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Barnett–In 
memory of Clare Boonstra

Mrs. Mary T. Bennett–In memory of The 
Tibbets Family and Joshua A. Bennett

Ms. Christian Beres–In memory of 
Nataclia Beres

Mrs. Mary Beyda–In memory of Joseph 
Beyda

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Blair–In memory 
of Tom de Vries

Mrs. Sigrid Block–In memory of 
Loreliese Block

Mr. Christopher L. Brown–In memory of 
Dr. David S. Brown

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Burghart–In 
memory of Ysidora D. Libbey

Mr. Charles E. Burr–In memory of 
Charles and Gloria Burr

Mr. and Mrs. John Carter–In memory of 
Susan Ireland

Ms. Judith M. Clear–In memory of 
James Clear

The Alisann and Terry Collins 
Foundation–In memory of Alisann 
Collins

Mrs. Hannah C. Cox–In memory of H. 
Bartholomew Cox 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cromelin–In memory 
of Paul B. Cromelin, Jr.

Mrs. Helen Curtin–In memory of 
William J. Curtin

Mrs. Jutta G. Dannemann–In memory of 
Werner Dannemann

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Davis–In memory of 
John Kohler

Mr. Andrew H. Diem–In memory of 
Frances Swift-Diem

Ms. Eugenia Dutton–In memory of Hope 
L. Evans

Ms. Anne K. DuVivier–In memory of 
Paul and Margaret DuVivier

Mrs. Claire Fuller Emlen–In memory of	
The Fuller Family

The Davis Family, LLC–In memory of 
Ellwood and Eleanor Davis

Reverend and Mrs. Fielder Israel, Jr.–In 
memory of Fielder and Margaret Israel

Ms. Mary Finger–In memory of John W. 
Gill

Mr. James D. Fitzpatrick–In memory of	
Elizabeth Apple and Mary Raines

Mr. and Mrs. George W. Ford, III–In 
memory of James Johnston, Eleanor 
Johnston, and Eleanor Johnston Ford

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Freeman–In 
memory of James J. and Carol A. 
Freeman

Dr. and Mrs. Jonathan F. Galloway–In 
memory of George and Eilene 
Galloway

Mr. and Mrs. T. Nicholas Gill–In memory 
of John W. Gill

Mr. Peter G. Gosselin–In memory of 
Robin Toner

Mr. Mark G. Griffin–In memory of John 
W. Gill

Mrs. Pamela Gwaltney–In memory of 
Corbin Gwaltney

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Michael Hagans–In 
memory of Robert Harris Fowler

Mr. Lars Hansen–In memory of John W. 
Gill

Mr. and Mrs. James Hines–In memory of 
Mr. and Mrs. Rio Branco

Ms. Helen L. Horrocks–In memory of 
Family Ancestors

Ms. Sherrill M. Houghton–In memory of 
Lynn Magruder

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Huffman–In 
memory of Matthew Huffman

Mrs. Jane Johnston–In memory of John 
W. Gill

Colonel Patricia Jernigan–In memory of 
Blanche Hess

Mr. Joseph Kaempfer and Mrs. 
Georgiana Warner–In memory of 
Lucas Kaempfer

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cahill, Jr.–In 
memory of Mr. and Mrs. Louis B. 
duFief

Mr. and Mrs. William B. Kerkam, III–In 
memory of John W. Gill

Mrs. Margaret Cantlin-Kern–In memory 
of John W. Kern, III

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Krauss-In 
memory of Theodor Wundt Krauss

Dr. Michelle A. Krowl–In memory of 
John G. Nicolay

Mrs. Ellen S. Lee–In memory of Stephen 
F. Lee

Mrs. Sheila Lindveit–In memory of Earl 
W. Lindveit

Ms. Danielle M. Lucca–In memory of 
Franco Lucca

Mr. and Mrs. MacMillan–In memory of	
Maurice Hess, Jr.

Mrs. Patricia Noble Mason–In memory 
of Doug and Winnie Noble

Mrs. Rudine Davidson McCluan–In 
memory of	 Bernard and Mazine 
Davidson

Ms. Lena R. McCutchen–In memory of 
Sara M. Burgess

Mr. and Mrs. William McKee–In memory 
of Lily St. John McKee

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Mello–In 
memory of Joe Pozell

Mr. Cole Werble and Mrs. Katherine 
Boyd Menz–In memory of Alice 
Willard Boyd Davis

Mr. and Mr. W. Dale Middleton–In 
memory of Martin Lee Luchs

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Mitchell–In 
memory of Jason Van Tassel 

Mrs. Sylvia Modelski–In memory of 
George A. Modelski

Ms. Barbara Morrissey–In memory of 
John W. Gill

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Munson–In 
memory of	 Mr. and Mrs. Fred G. 
Sinclair

Ms. Elizabeth Nibley–In memory of 
Mathews and Parker Family

Ms. Vivica Novak–In memory of Dagmar 
Stapleton

Ms. Louise C. Oertly	 –In memory of 
The Oertly Family

Mrs. Gail Kern Paster–In memory of 
Howard G. Paster

Mr. and Mrs. William Piez–In memory of 
Karl A. Piez

Ms. Margaret J. Poore–In memory of 
Dorothy P. Henning

Dr. Michael T. Pope–In memory of 
Gregory Pope and Ann Pope

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Porter–In 
memory of	 John L. and Katherine P. 
Porter

Mr. and Mrs. James L. Quarles, III–In 
memory of John D. McPherson and 
Family

The Reifenberger Family–In memory of 
Edwin M. Stanton

Mr. Jeff Riley–In memory of Berley Jo 
Riley

Mrs. Arden S. Ruttenberg–In memory of 
Charles Ruttenberg

Ms. Frances Jean Santucci–In memory of 
John and Helen Ash

Mrs. Janice Shanks–In memory of the 
duFief and Shanks Family

Ms. Carol M. Shoemaker–In memory of 
Morell and Eleanor Marean

Mr. and Mrs. Shaye Sims–In memory of 
John W. Gill

Mr. and Mrs. John B. Slidell–In memory 
of Hollie Broke Slidell

Mr. Thomas L. Stapleton–In memory of 
Dagmar H. Stapleton

Mr. James E. Steen–In memory of 
William L. Steen

Mrs. Michele Tanaka–In memory of H. 
William Tanaka

Mr. and Mrs. Reed Thorkildsen–In 
memory of Samuel E. Wheatley

Mrs. Marylee H. Tinsley–In memory of 
Peter A. Tinsley

Mr. and Mrs. Bardyl R. Tirana–In 
memory of Rosamond Walling Tirana

Mr. and Mrs. Vogel–In memory of John 
W. Gill

Mrs. Virlinda G. Walsh–In memory of 
Pete and Susie Walsh

Mrs. Wanda Rae Walton–In memory of	
Thomas L. Farmer

Mr. Robert Weinberg, Esq.–In memory 
of Katherine Greenheck

Dr. Marina Lee Weiss–In memory of 
Lyndon and Marina Lee

Mr. George C. Werth–In memory of John 
W. Gill

Mrs. Barbara West–In memory of 
Charles and Christine West, Maurice 
and Elizabeth Heartfield and The 
Heartfield Family

Mr. Eric Wolman–In memory of Dr. 
Sandra Wolman

Ms. Peggy M. Wood–In memory of Dr. 
Catherine de Nerville

If you notice an omission or oversight, 
please bring this to the attention of Lois 
Brown, Director of Development, and 
she will be happy to work with you to 
address it.
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OAK HILL CEMETERY
Historic Preservation Foundation

3001 R Street, NW
Washington, DC 20007-2923
Telephone: 202-337-2835
Fax: 202-337-6481
www.oakhillcemeterydc.org 
Email: info@oakhillcemeterydc.org

Moving? Please email us a change of 
address: info@oakhillcemeterydc.org

Keep Current Online  
Facebook - @OakHillCemeteryDC
Twitter - @OakHill_DC
Instagram - @oak_hill_cemetery

Celebrating 170 Years First Class
Presort
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